
2-28-22. Well for my first blog of 2022 I picked a tumultuous 

moment in history. Currently, I am working on upgrading the Swedish 

Army to current standards, with a more comprehensive TO&E. I have 

thought about expanding 21st Century Assault. I have the Estonian, 

Latvian and Ukrainian armies and have had them for a while. Other 

projects got in the way and now, well I will complete that at some 

point.  I don't know what I can get to this year. Real life job promotion 

placed new responsibilities upon me that seem to take up a lot of my 

time that was dedicated to The Project. To quote Lone Watie, "I will 

endeavor to persevere." ENJOY. 

8-15-22. Massive update. I have added the U.S. XVIII 

Airborne Corps to the Advanced Assault US Army page. I 

have chosen to model the Corps based on the Force XXI 

concept that was being developed in the late 90s. I have 

also chosen to place the 48th Infantry Brigade (M) 

GaARNG with the 24th ID (M) instead of replacing it all 

with the 3rd ID. The 48th is modeled after the AOE 

concept to give contrast to the Force XXI units. In all 

probability conversion to Force XXI probably would have 

taken place alongside the rest of the Division. Interestingly 

enough, the 48th IBCT GaARNG is back as a round out 

brigade with the 3rd ID. General Carl Vouno's concept of 

Total Force worked out after all.  

I have also included the XO units for the Armor and 

Mechanized Infantry units of the 24th ID as an experiment. 

See the Rule 4. C. tab on the 24th ID page. You will find 

new Aircraft Attack Capability spreadsheets on the NATO 

and Warsaw Pact home pages. These spreadsheets 

consolidate aircraft weapon station and operating altitude 

information for easy reference. Finally, I have updated the 



OH-58D Direct Fire Data based on upgrades that occurred 

to the aircraft. ENJOY!! 

10-18-22. Back by popular demand is the 3-73rd Armor 

Battalion in the 82nd Airborne Division. I have included it 

for historical purposes since by the late 90s it along with 

the Sheridans, was no longer part of the Force XXI 

Airborne Division. Have fun. Enjoy! 

10-20-22. I updated (corrected) the U. S. MBT Direct Fire 

Data chart. It now more accurately reflects the anti-tank 

capabilities of the M829A2 APDU and the M830A1 

MPAT/MPHE rounds. I also corrected the M551A1 to 

show the upgraded M51C Shillelagh. The U. S. Advanced 

Capabilities Spreadsheet now includes the M551A1 TTS 

values. ENJOY! 

 


